United Nations Development Programme

24 January 2011

Dear Mr. Ketsana Phommachane,

Subject: Transfer of assets from CL Project to LSMP Support Project

| refer to your letter dated 20 January 2011 requesting the transfer of all Customary Law
Project assets to the Project in Support to the LSMP.

It is my pleasure to inform you that given the fact that both Customary Law and LSMP
Projects share a same award, that there is no monetary transaction between the two projects, that
no third party is implied and that the title of ownership remains with UNDP, the transfer may be
agreed with no necessity of a formal approval by the Contracts, Assets and Procurement
Committee.

The concerned assets shall therefore be considered transferred from now on to the LSMP
Support Project.

1 take this opportunity to reiterate my assurance of UNDP's full support to the action of the
Ministry of Justice in favour of a coordinated reform of the legal sector.

Yours gingcdre

Dirk Whgener,
ARR, Governance Unit Chief

Mr. Ketsana Phommachane,

Director General,
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Ministry of Justice, Vientiane, Lao PDR

Address: Lane Xang Avenue, P.O. Box 345, Vientiane, Lao PDR
Tel: (856-21) 267 777 Fax: (856-21) 267 799, 264 939



